
From: Bill VanOss
To: secretary@resources.ca.gov; Lisa.Mangat@parks.ca.gov; Mat.Fuzie@parks.ca.gov;

John.Ainsworth@coastal.ca.gov; info@slocleanair.org; jim@oceanodunes.org
Subject: Oceano Dunes
Date: Tuesday, March 20, 2018 4:03:51 PM

Dear State Parks,
 
Is it really necessary to close the Oceano SVRA? I’ve been out there many times to enjoy
the dunes, make friends, and have fun. I’ve taken many friends and family there. I
understand that some special interest group is pushing to close the park. Why now? What
do they have to gain? Please investigate the validity of silica coming from the SVRA and
what impact does the marine biological material coming from the ocean have on all the air
monitoring data? What percentage of dust is coming from the SVRA? This is a very small
percentage of the vast coastline that is accessible to vehicles. Please don’t close it.
 
Bill Van Oss
Cal4Wheel Member
3227 Elvia Street
Lafayette, CA 94549
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